ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Website: www.allsaintshassop.org Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Week commencing Sunday, 12th July 2015

Saturday	11^{th}	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	15 th Sunday
Sunday	12 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Peggy Johnston RIP (SVP)	of Ordinary Time
Monday	13 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Special Intention	St Henry
Tuesday	14 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Deacon John RIP (E H)	Feria
Wednesday	15 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Family Intention (E S H)	St Bonaventure
Thursday	16 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Seamus Sheridan RIP	Our Lady of Mt Carmel
Friday	17 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Ina Carney RIP	Feria
Saturday	18 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	M McDonough RIP	16 th Sunday
Sunday	19 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time

Ministries weekend of 18th/19th July

	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	V. Dooley, T. Harding	N. Harney	A. Jenkins	A. Bickford
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	L. Brooks, J. Hespe	C&M Allsop	T&A O'Connor	
Counters	12 th July: J		NM 19 th July: TSF	

Apostleship of the Sea (AoS) is the official pastoral agency of the Church in Britain to help and minister to seafarers. The A of Sea supports and serves more than 1,000,000 seafarers every year. It is vitally important for many people.

'Sea Sunday' is this weekend 11-12th July when we have the special 2nd collection for the Apostleship of the Sea. This branch of Church life endeavours to minister to seafarers from all over the world who visit our towns & cities. It is an international apostolate, much appreciated by many who earn their livelihood working at sea.

Our younger parishioners will join the Catechists in the parish rooms after the opening hymn at Sunday's Mass.

This **Sunday Afternoon** we have the Padley Pilgrimageour local invitation to celebrate the courage and faith of the martyrs who were arrested in Padley Manor. Pilgrims gather at Grindleford Station at 3.00pm and the recently appointed Bishop of Hallam will lead the pilgrimage. Give it your support if you can – don't be afraid to come along!

Diary of the Month

On Wednesday morning after Mass, members of the SVP will visit the St Wilfrid Centre in Sheffield just to have some contact with the folks there. If you want to come along, please let Mickey Etchells or Tim Harding know.

Next Saturday 18th at 10.00am in Bakewell our *last* Confirmation class until September when it all happens! We have a few more meetings in September and these dates have already been sent out ... they will be sent out again but, please, make sure you have them beside your all-year-planner! We are at the stage where <u>no</u> other commitments should replace our Confirmation preparation.

Holy Baptism will be celebrated at 1.00pm for little Leo and, later on, Marriage Preparation takes place in Hassop.

21st At St Anne's Buxton, the young people of the Peak District will gather with Peter Vickers who is the Diocesan Youth Coordinator. Anybody able to go for us? Peter is also organising the Diocesan group for next year's World Youth Day to be held in Krakow, Poland. Hopefully, we'll have at least 2 young parishioners attending it!

22nd the Diocesan Vocations Director, Fr Matthew Jakes, along with a number of seminarians will be visit Hassop church. Tom & Monica have kindly agreed to help them.

19 –25th the CSSp Provincial Chapter takes place

23rd A farewell lunch for Rev. David Briggs, the Methodist minister, as he and Hilary prepare to retire.

Michael & Christine Allsop will be doing their annual sponsored walk – flyers are attached for information.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Gift Aid news- the parish recently received £1,796.00 from the Inland Revenue – many thanks to all who use this method of parish support. It is an important help for us. Also, parishioners recently made a donation of £250.00 again many thanks for such generosity towards the parish.

On 11th September our MPs will be voting on the Assisted Dving Bill and we are being advised to write to them **before** 21st July because the next day they are on "holiday" This will be an on-going public concern. Please, do take up the invitation to let your MP know your views and even tell them what you think of the Budget too!

Proclaim '15 is a mission outreach initiative of Nottingham Diocese and also a national effort. It has as its starting premise a vision towards building missionary parishes. Every parish should be missionary, of course, but each one of us Baptised is also a potential contributor to a missionary presence, a missionary witness in our daily lives. On Saturday 17th October there is a RESOURCE DAY in Nottingham and it would be wonderful if we could have a few representatives present on that day to speak for us.

Souvenir cards from Bishop Patrick McKinney, our new Bishop, are available in both churches for you to take home with you ... and even say a prayer for Bishop Patrick!

Bakewell church and its surroundings need some attention, please: there is vegetation growing in the little space between church and Bakewell Travel. This is our responsibility. Also, Fr Hugh has been told that there is some vegetation pushing its way through the cracks in the crypt space. Again, our responsibility to keep it in order. Who will step forward to lead a small working party?

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: Mgr Edward Walker, Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, Agnes Wilson, Mary McNulty and Eileen Simpson along with all our sick family & parish members.

Anniversaries: – We pray this week especially for Joan Tommason and Hilary Erskine-Murray. May their souls rest in peace.